
Page 1 

P.O. Box 653 ⬧ Patuxent Building ⬧ 23150 Leonard Hall Drive, Leonardtown, MD 20650 

Phone 301.475.4200 x 71508 ⬧ Fax 301.475.4635 ⬧ www.stmarysmd.com ⬧ lugm@stmarysmd.com 

 

 

 

St. Mary’s County Building Code Board of Appeals 

Annual Report 2019 

 

Members 

William Mehaffey, Chair 

James D. Johnson 

Stephen Wilson 

Donald Haskin 

 

Staff Support 

Larry Eberhard, Zoning Compliance Supervisor 

Harry Knight, Permits Manager 

Shelia Smith, Recording Secretary 

 

Meetings: The Building Code Board of Appeals met one time in 2019. The meeting was held 

on November 4, 2019. All members were present. All staff support was present. 

 

Reason for the Meeting: The Board was convened to hear a request from Cameron 

Construction Company regarding sprinkler requirements for an addition to an existing single 

family-dwelling that would be a new dwelling unit. The meeting was held under Resolution 

No. 2016-24, providing for membership and procedures of the St. Mary’s County Building 

Code Board of Appeals, Section IV. Powers. 1. “The Board shall hear and decide appeals of 

orders, decisions, or determinations made by a Building Inspector in accordance with the 

provisions of the applicable code.” 

 

Cameron Construction acknowledged that the addition was a new dwelling unit (termed a 

mother-in-law apartment by Cameron Construction). The Building Inspector, MDIA, had 

interpreted the Building Code to mean that the requirement that a new dwelling unit had to 

have an automatic residential sprinkler system took precedence over the fact that the new 

apartment was an addition to an existing single-family dwelling that did not have sprinklers.   

Cameron Construction’s position was that because the apartment was an addition to a single-

family dwelling that did not have sprinklers the addition did not have to have sprinklers, even 

though the addition was a new dwelling unit.  

 

Decision: The Building Code of Appeals unanimously voted in favor of Cameron 

Construction finding that the addition did not have to have sprinklers because the existing 

single-family dwelling did not already have an automatic residential sprinkler system. 

 

ST. MARY’S COUNTY GOVERNMENT 

Department of Land Use and Growth 

Management 

 

William B. Hunt, AICP, Director 

Harry Knight, Deputy Director 

 

 COMMISSIONERS OF ST. MARY’S COUNTY 

James R. Guy, President     

Eric Colvin, Commissioner 

Michael L. Hewitt, Commissioner 

Todd B. Morgan, Commissioner 

John E. O’Connor, Commissioner 


